## **AAPS-UK Memorandum**

**To:** AAPS-UK Executive Committee

From: Laura M. Land, AAPS-UK Secretary

Phone: 257-2577

E-mail: lamcca2@uky.edu

**Subject:** Minutes from the Executive Committee meeting on 7/17/03

**Date:** 8/22/03

A meeting of the Executive Committee was held on 8/19/03 at 9 am.

## **Members of the Executive Committee present:**

Joanna Koziara, 2003 Chair Laura Land, Secretary Christina Charriez, Treasurer Chandra Patel, GPC Representative

## **Updates:**

- The Executive Committee welcomed Chandra Patel as the new GPC Representative. All officers also agreed that Christina Charriez will be the new Treasurer for the chapter.
- Final preparations were made for the annual Pharmaceutical Sciences Fall Picnic scheduled for Monday, August 25 at Jacobson Park. Sign-up sheets for side dishes, deserts, and beverages have been posted throughout the college.
- A "Young Scientist Seminar Series" will be organized by the chapter. Speakers will discuss topics such as careers in industry versus academia, academic consulting and entrepreneurism, headhunting and recruiting, and writing curriculum vitae's. The proposed frequency of these talks is on a monthly basis, depending upon the interest level of students. It is hoped that graduate students from the Chemistry department and Medical center will also attend these seminars.
- Dr. Tonglei Li has suggested organizing an industry tour at Eli Lilly in Indianapolis. During this tour students would be able to see what life is like in an industrial setting. Eli Lilly will be contacted for available dates for the tour and the specifics of what will be included in the tour.

## **Activities to be completed:**

- Decide upon dates and speakers for the "Young Scientist Seminar Series".
- Continue distributing furniture to new students as part of the Furniture Donations Drive.
- Organize the industry tour at Eli Lilly.